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Email: dl.0251.admin@schools.sa.edu.au 
NEWSLETTER TERM 1, WEEK 3, 2021 

 

 

Key dates 

 

Marni Naa Pudni 

Easter Monday/GOOd friday                            

MONDAY 5th APRIL/                              

FRIDAY 2nd APRIL 

Marni Naa Pudni (Welcome) to the 2021 school year from the Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islanders team. 

“We acknowledge that the land we meet on today is the traditional lands of the Kaurna 
people and that we respect their spiritual relationship with their country. 

We also acknowledge the Kaurna people as the traditional custodians of the Adelaide  
region and that their cultural and heritage beliefs are still as important to the living    

Kaurna people today. 

We pay our respect to elders past, present and future.” 

Our school has a commitment this year to embedding Kaurna language into the school 
environment. 

All classes will display the “Acknowledgement to Kaurna Country” in their rooms, and  
classes will be learning and applying Kaurna language into their everyday school life. For 
example, rooms will have the Kaurna number displayed on their doors, students will learn 
the colours for the sports teams in Kaurna, all students will know how to conduct a basic 
conversation in Kaurna. 

If parents are interested in supporting their children in this, the following YouTube clips 
are useful to demonstrate correct usage and punctuation - come join us on this exciting 
learning journey! 

Jack Buckskin’s “Lessons in Kaurna language” series 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sKJC3y6tKmM 

(this is lesson 1 and will lead you to the other lessons in the series) 

Kaurna language learning series by Kaurna Warra Pinyanthi 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=avvG3EGYQhA 

(this is “in the Bathroom” and will lead you to many other clips in the series) 

 

 

Governing council agm                  

6.00pm TUESDAY 16th FEBRUARY 

Student free day                   

(Staff maths T&D)                             

THURSDAY 18th FEBRUARY 

Year 5,6,7 aquatics                   

MONDAY 1st MARCH 

Governing council meeting               

6.30pm TUESDAY 2nd MARCH 

Public holiday (Adelaide Cup)                               

MONDAY 8th MARCH 

VOLUNTEER/RAN TRAINING 

9.00am  WEDNESDAY 3RD MARCH 

School photos                                    

FRIDAY 12th MARCH 

R-2 swimming                          

MON 15th-FRI 19th MARCH 

3 way conferences                       

MONDAY 29th MARCH 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sKJC3y6tKmM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=avvG3EGYQhA


  Lyn Langeluddecke, leanne Lovett & matt millar 

Welcome to 2021 

Welcome Families, 

We are now into week 3 with classes well into their term 1 learning program. It’s fantastic to see the way in which our students have 
settled in so quickly to their new classes, including the 78 new receptions.  

The transition to new classes for some children can create some anxiety but our focus is always to work with families, often well     
before the term has started, to support and prepare them for the change and we continue to keep an eye on these children and check 
in with them regularly.   

For our educators, there is always an air of excitement at the start of every new year with the possibilities that lay ahead with their 
new class. Teachers have worked extensively together to get their years program underway and this collective approach to planning 
as you will see will lead to greater consistency in approaches across classes as well as exciting opportunities for our students in the full 
range of educational experiences that underpin their learning.  

Building strong relationships with families is the cornerstone of our work and moving forward within the COVID safe approach, we are 
already talking about ways that we can increase the personal contact so that parents/caregivers feel connected to the class, the   
teachers and the school leaders.    

Although we have had to restrict numbers, our Acquaintance Night, held on Tuesday evening, provided an opportunity for at least one 
family member to meet the class and specialist teachers and to get a feel of how the year would unfold for the children. Our teachers 
are well prepared in their documentation and will distribute class information for those not able to attend the evening session. The 
class term overview sent to all families will provide families with an outline of the learning program in each subject area.  Please make 
sure that you are signed up for Seesaw as this is the main form of communication between teachers and families. You are also able to 
email and/or phone the school to make an appointment with your child’s teacher if you have concerns that require a conversation. 
The first point of call is always the classroom teacher in resolving issues. School leadership are always available should you need help 
to unpack concerns.   

The learning program in the initial weeks of school has a focus on children’s wellbeing and in building cohesive class communities. This 
is essential in setting the class up for a successful year’s learning as we know that positive wellbeing and the development of social 
competencies is at the heart of each child’s success with their learning.  Learning focuses on our students being able to self-manage, 
to be a team player, to be able to express their feelings, to communicate effectively and to manage conflicts peacefully. We aim for 
every child to feel a sense of belonging to the school, their teachers, and their peers and to have a strong sense of pride at being a 
student at McLaren Vale Primary School.  

Similarly for our staff, we have a team of very conscientious, caring and capable educators who recognise the importance of their 
work in making every day count for every student. We hope this year that students think of school as a place where communities of 
learners gather and do interesting work that matters.  

We are very optimistic about our journey together this year.  Our 2021 school improvement goals will build on our existing work in 
reading, spelling, writing and number, but refining and delving deeper. Our literacy data is showing that we are performing well and 
our numeracy; that we have pockets of growth but overall, need to improve. Hence, hot off the mark we are launching into              
mathematics and have a comprehensive training program for staff planned, working with Tierney Kennedy, a private consultant from 
Queensland. Our initial focus is to analyse both staff beliefs and student data and to tailor the program according to our staff’s needs.  
Our first staff day is on Thursday 18 Feb which is a Student Free Day. We know this is not ideal being mid- week but we were limited 
with options as Tierney is well and truly booked years in advance. OSHC bookings will be essential for families needing care. 

We are very proud of our school’s progress and our students’ academic achievement. Our Education Director who has a bird’s eye 
view across many schools commends us for our high achievement and the focused work of our staff. If you are keen to hear more 
about our school’s journey, we would encourage you to attend our Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 16 Feb at 6:00pm in the            
library.  We will outline prior achievements from 2020 as well as present our visions for 2021. We are also looking for new members 
so if you are keen to join the Council or a committee, see the information attached and come to next week’s meeting.      

We look forward to the new opportunities that lie ahead and working with our community to grow our learning and collectively            
contribute towards a ‘world class’ school. Please catch up with us when we are out and about and share your stories with us. 



  Lyn langeluddecke 

Staff Roles 

COVID Safe Check In 

A special welcome to new staff ….. 

April Watt, our new Japanese teacher, coming from West Lakes Shore and previously at Aldinga B-7 

Amanda Deakin, who is partnering with Susie Walker on Thursday & Friday, joining us from Aldinga B-7 

Rebecca Harrison will be teaching on Friday’s in Simons class 

Sarah Dannatt, our new Front Office SSO working in Admin on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday    

 

…and to staff returning  

Nicole Irving, who joined our team in term 4 and teaching the 5/6s, previously at Willunga PS  (past 5 years)  

Marie Groen, our new library SSO, who started with us mid-last term and is already making huge inroads   

Patty van den Hoogen, teaming with Wendy Lithgow on Wednesdays 

Elle Hollis, teaming with Alex in Room 6 with receptions from Mon-Wed 

Kahlie Burtt, who teamed with Cate Schueller in 2020 on Mon & Tues and continuing this partnership as well as working Fridays             
in Jenny Jones’s class 

Victoria Brown is continuing in the Special Educator role for 2 days on Tuesday and Thursday and Fridays at McLaren Flat  

Emma Sheridan is returning for two days, Thursday in science and Friday in Lauren Cole’s year 5 class  

Maddy Morgan has had a dual role over past years as both an SSO and a teacher, and this year has her own class.  

 

Congratulations to those staff in leadership roles: 

Cate Schueller who will continue in the Literacy Coach Coordinator role on Monday & Tuesdays 

Nicky Clark who has the Wellbeing Leader Coordinator role and working 3 days Monday to Wednesday  

Wendy Lithgow will take on a lead teacher role in maths support on Wednesdays 

Simon Lovett will continue in a lead teacher role in wellbeing on Fridays, and  

Lauren Cole will have a lead teacher role on Friday mornings with Wakakirri and wellbeing initiatives.  

 

The roll out of the COVID Safe Check –in system has arrived at McLaren Vale Primary School. We have been issued with 
our own QR code which we have put at all school entrances and on office and classroom doors.   

All adults (including staff, parents and visitors) entering the site must check-in by scanning the QR code or completing the 
paper recording log, located at the front office (if you don’t have scanning capabilities).  If you return to the school site on 
the same day you do need to scan in again. 

Children and students do not need to check-in.  

Please note the COVID SAfe Check-in is purely for SA Health contact tracing purposes and doesn’t replace our normal    
visitor sign-in process.  

All visitors should continue to sign in at the front office/reception on arrival. 

Please help to keep everyone in our community safe by following these procedures. 

 

 

 



  Lyn langeluddecke 

Welcome new staff 

“ Hi, I’m Sarah, I’m so excited to be the new SSO working in Reception Tues/Wed/Thurs here at 
MVPS.    I’ve had over 14 years’ experience in an Administration role after completing my  
Diploma in Business Administration.    I’ve fallen in love with working in schools in the last  
couple of years, my previous school position being at Hamilton Secondary College (my old high 
school!).   In between my working career I’ve married my dear husband Grant and had 2  
beautiful daughters Ruby (5) and Cobie (1).  I look forward to meeting you all and feel free to 
come and say hi!”  

"Hi, my name is Elle Hollis and I am very excited to meet the children and families of Room 6. I will 
be teaching on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays. I feel very lucky to be working with Alex 
Gabb and collaborating with the wonderful Reception team. I have previously taught at Aldinga 
Beach Primary B-7 School in a Reception and a Year 1 class and have done a lot of relief teaching 
at MVPS, especially in junior primary classrooms. I enjoy being creative, artistic and being out-
doors. When I'm not teaching, you may find me walking my dog along the beach or scuba diving 
with my twin sister." 

“Hello, my name is Marie Groen and I am the new School Service Officer working in the  Library 
at McLaren Vale Primary School. I was previously at Bellevue Heights Primary School for 20 
years, working in their library and running their cooking and garden program. I have so enjoyed 
my first few weeks here and I have been made very welcome. I have 3 adult children, 2 dogs and 
4 chickens.  I enjoy camping and travelling with my family,  gardening, cooking, crafting and  
reading a good book! I am looking forward to meeting more families and being part of our  
community.” 

“Hi, I am Amanda Deakin and I am extremely excited to be teaching at McLaren Vale            
Primary School this year. I started teaching in 2004 and have spent the past 12 years teaching 
Reception and Year 1 students at Aldinga Beach Primary School. This year I will be teaching 
with Susie Walker in Room 11 on Thursdays and Fridays. I have been a part of the school  
community for the past 2 years, as a parent representative on Governing Council. My eldest 
daughter is in year 2 this year and my youngest is just starting her learning journey at MVPS. I 
am a passionate Early Years educator who works to instil a love of learning in my students and 
gains great satisfaction from seeing them achieve their personal best. When I am not at school 
I love spending time with my family and making memories with my girls. I look forward to 
meeting and working with the students and families of MVPS community this year.” 

“Hi, I am Nicole Irving and I will be working in Room 21. For the past nine years I have been  
working at Willunga Primary School teaching in various roles, with my main role  being a dance 
and drama specialist for all year levels. I have two wonderful children who keep me busy on the 
weekends with lots of sports activities. Any free time we have we spend it swimming and surfing 
at the beach, our favourite being Moana. I am really looking forward to a great year ahead. 
McLaren Vale is such a lovely school and I feel very fortunate to be a part of the McLaren Vale 
team.”  

“Konnichi wa! Hi everyone, my name is April but the students call me Watt Sensei.  Although I 
am new to McLaren Vale I have taught Japanese for 5 years across two sites, including an  
elective immersion program. I have enjoyed getting to know all the students and connecting 
with them about their interests. I love to teach across the year levels and have also previously 
taught a Y2/3  class and Performing Arts R-7 over my 8 years in teaching. 

I love to make learning fun so try to include students interests into our learning. As some  
students have no doubt already mentioned I like Harry Potter, have two children (Year 2 &  
Foundation) and have a love of music. Although I have not yet made it to international travel I 
hope to visit Japan and New Zealand soon.” 
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I am pleased to be joining the year 6/7 team at Mclaren Vale Primary School. This is my 19th 
year teaching. I have worked in excellent public and private schools over the years. My  
favourite subject is teaching English and I especially love writing lessons. I also enjoy student 
directed learning when we can research topics of personal interest.  Re
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School Banking 

We understand that at times it is necessary to ring the school to pass on messages to students for changes with last minute pick-up 

arrangements or to collect students early due to medical appointments etc.  To minimise disruption to class learning during the school 

day we ask that where possible families pre-arrange pick-up arrangements with children before they come to school.  We know this is 

not always possible  due to last minute changes and will certainly ensure messages are relayed to students in these circumstances. 

  Kent brown 

 

Joining Governing Council 

 

Messages for Students 

JOINING GOVERNING COUNCIL – MAKE A POSITVE IMPACT ON YOUR CHILDS SCHOOL AND YOUR COMMUNITY 

Joining Governing Council or on a sub-committee is a very rewarding experience. You get to work with a fantastic team of parents, 

staff and community members. Your voice is very important to the decisions that we make in determining how our school does things. 

If you have a passion to be involved then come along to the AGM and nominate yourself for a position.  

There are two Governing Council Meetings each term and the same for sub-committees. Sub-committees include finance, education, 

OSHC, grounds and fundraising. Those on the committees are the ‘doers’, steering projects and paving the way for new ideas that add 

value to the school’s programs. Committees report to the Governing Council for ratification of decisions.  More parent involvement is 

always welcome and you don’t have to be on Governing Council to join a committee. 

If you require further information, catch up with any of the leadership team. Nomination forms are attached to the newsletter email 

and also from the Front Office.  

Hope to see you at the AGM on Tuesday, 16th February at 6.00pm. 

Kent Brown Governing Council Chair  

 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
6.00pm—8.30pm Tuesday 16th February 2021 

 
All families are invited to attend our McLaren Vale Primary School AGM in our library space. 

 
An opportunity to meet our Leadership team, Lyn, Leanne and Matt  

and curriculum leaders Wendy and Cate 
 

We will share our achievements from 2020 and our vision for 2021.  
 

New Governing Council members will also be elected. 
 

Drinks and nibbles provided, a crèche will be available if required. 
 

RSVP by Friday 12th February on 8323 87 41 or dl.0251.admin@schools.sa.edu.au                                                            
please advise number of children if crèche booking is required 

 

School banking is up and running again this year.  Many thanks to Hayley Craven for her continuing support as a volunteer for the   

program again this year.  Banking is on Tuesday mornings – registration forms will soon be available in Student Services. 

mailto:dl.0251.admin@schools.sa.edu.au


  Amanda marcel 

2021 Materials and Services Charge 

Below is some information on the 2021 Materials and Services Charge (M&S) as set by Governing Council.  
These fees are a very important component of our school funding and are used to help cover the cost of providing a quality education 
program. Contribution from all families is extremely important to ensure we can purchase equipment and materials to support  
student learning such as:-  
• All stationery and photocopied material.  
• Sports equipment  
• Access to ICT  
• Upgrading of library resources  
M&S fees are due to be paid by Friday April 9 (end of term 1). This is also the due date for the lodgement of school card and  
applications to pay by instalments. Please do not hesitate to contact Amanda Marcel, Finance Manager if you need any further  
information.  Invoices have been sent to the person who was nominated as parent/caregiver 1 on the student’s enrolment form. If you 
require a copy of the invoice to be sent to another parent/caregiver please email this request to dl.0251.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 
by Wed 17 February 2021.  
How to Pay:  
Cash/EFTPOS: at Student Services in the admin building between 8:30am & 4:00pm, Monday to Friday or placed in the express  
payment box (outside Student Services).  
Phone payment: by credit card by calling Student Services. 
Online Payments: Pay directly into the school’s bank account. Bank SA BSB 105-071 Account Number 280 118 540. Please use your 
family code & invoice number as your reference.  
QKR: see flyer in this newsletter on how to pay using the QKR app.  
Centrepay: Families who receive regular Centrelink payments may use this system which allows payments to be sent automatically 
to the school on a fortnightly basis. This service is provided at no cost to you. Further information is available from the Finance Office.  
School Card: The School Card scheme offers financial assistance with school fees (materials and services charges) for students 
attending government schools. Applications need to be submitted each year with forms available online or in hard copy at Student 
Services. For more information about applying or eligibility visit www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard. 
Payment by Instalments: please contact Amanda Marcel, Finance Manager, to arrange an instalment plan. 

mailto:dl.0251.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard


   

Uniform Sales 

Mvps dress $55 

Long sleeve polo                

$23 

Short sleeve polo  

(also available in 

sky/navy)                      

4-14 $25  s-L $28 

Varsity jacket                

6-12 $42                        

xxxs-s $46 

Hoodie                         

4-14 $38                    

s-l $43 

Skort $24                   

(limited sizes) 

Microfiber shorts $18 

Bootleg pants $12 

limited sizes 

Navy tights                    

$5 

Reversible bucket 

hats in sports team 

colours $15                 

broadbrim hat $13 

To maintain social distancing requirements, the uniform shop will be open by appointment.                              
Appointments can be made Tuesday mornings 8.30am to 9.15am or Thursday afternoons 2.30pm to 
3.15pm.  

Uniform can also be ordered over the phone, via the order form available at student services or via the qkr 
app. The uniforms will be delivered to the student via class.  



 Lyn langeluddecke 

Welcome to 2021 

 

 

Wicking bed workshop 

 

When:  

Where: 

Cost:    

 

mailto:nat.giffney830@schools.sa.edu.au


  

 

Natalie wells 

OSHC News 
 

Welcome back for another year! I hope you all had a lovely break 

and are ready for what the year ahead brings. We had a great           

vacation care with the children and had some amazing activities 

and excursions. A few of the activities were a rock climbing wall, a 

double water slide, the children completed a first aid course, and 

we took a trip to Horseshoe Bay for some fishing. A fun filled and 

jam packed holidays with lots of special memories made! 

We are also now enjoying being in our brand new building. It is a 

lovely space and the children are loving having all of the OSHC toys 

and activities back out from storage. 

Our numbers this year are very high with most afternoons now at 

capacity. If you no longer need any bookings, please let us know as 

we have waiting lists for some afternoons. 

There is also a student free day coming up on Thursday 18th            

February. If you would like to book your children in for this day 

please send an email to dl.0251.oshc@schools.sa.edu.au                                  

We won’t be taking any kindy children on this day. 

Looking forward to a great year! 

 

First Aid Incursion 

Rock climbing wall Roller skating 

‘Creativity is experimenting, growing, taking risks, 

breaking rules, making  mistakes & having fun.’                     
– Mary Lou Cook 

 Meagan walsh 

Canteen 
We are excited to have the canteen back up and running for lunch orders and snacks . We have a fantastic new menu to share with 

you which can be found on the McLaren Vale Primary School website. Please make sure you check this, as there have been some 

minor price changes. 

Please remember you can still place your orders via text. You can order the night before, or first thing in the morning, but please 

ensure all orders are placed before 9.30am on the day of your lunch order. 

Alternatively, you can send your child with the details of their order on an envelope or inside a snaplock bag which can be handed 

directly to Meagan by the student themselves first thing in the morning. 

The canteen is still accepting cash and all measures will be taken by canteen staff to ensure 

change given is clean. 

Should you prefer to use direct deposit as your form of payment, please include your 

child's name and the order date as your  reference. 

 

Text: 0420 217 377  

Bank details for payment are: 

Ms Meagan Walsh 

BSB: 105 071 

Account Number: 031 864 640 

mailto:dl.0251.oshc@schools.sa.edu.au


  Tyson maddern 

Pastoral Care Update 

Welcome back to school everyone. To those I haven't met before my name is Tyson and I'm the Pastoral Care worker here at McLaren 

Vale Primary School. I am part of an amazing wellbeing team who works hard to support the school throughout what can be a crazy year 

of schooling for all. My role focuses on social, emotional and spiritual support through relationship development and mentoring for  

students, staff and families. 

You will see me on Tuesdays in the Minniss Building and Thursdays in the Front Office. You may also see me in the school yard running 

“What’s the Buzz?” with Jamie Wells. On the days that I am here I'm always keen for a chat and happy to help and support in whatever 

way that I can. 

 Tyson maddern 

Breakfast Club 

Student Wellbeing 

Run on Tuesday and Thursday mornings, Breakfast Club is a free program open to all students who may not have had the chance to 

have something to eat in the morning. It is also for those individuals who may have eaten already but are hungry again by the time the 

school days starts. The program will run for 815am to 845am and will be held in the school kitchen. 

Research has shown that when kids eat breakfast, or start the school day with a full belly, they show greater concentration and energy 

levels, compared to when they haven't eaten in the morning. (Life Education) 

At Breakfast Club there are a range of foods available such as toast, eggs, yoghurt, fresh fruit, milk, cereal and juice. 

If there are any parents who are interested in volunteering to support Breakfast Club please contact Tyson Maddern. 

 

Our Wellbeing Team is led by Principal Lyn Langeluddecke, and also includes: 

Nicky, School Counsellor – providing counselling support to students and families who might be experiencing a range of social  

emotional difficulties including separation anxiety, difficulty attending school, adjusting to changes in life such as parent separation, 

death of a loved one.  Please talk with your child’s teacher or with leadership if your child is needing some extra support. Nicky is  

available Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday. 

Simon, Wellbeing Lead Teacher - supports classroom teachers to implement Wellbeing programs such as Play is the Way, Child  

Protection Curriculum and Circle Time.  Simon also facilitates the bully behaviour surveys and programs, and provides support to  

students in need on Fridays. 

Lauren, Wellbeing Lead Teacher – has a lesson each Friday to support teachers to implement Play is the Way, and also one lesson with 

Wakakirri. 

Tyson, Pastoral Care Worker - implements social emotional group programs with students including What’s the Buzz and Seasons for 

Growth. Tyson also provides mentoring for individual students and supports lunchtime play with Capture the Flag. Tyson is at our 

school on Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

LYN LANGELUDDECKE 



  

Community News 



  Room 12-anna bellomarino/julie howard 

What’s happening in class? 

Growth Mindset 

In Room 12, students have been learning                                                                   

about growth mindset. 

After reading together the book “The Dot”                                                                    

we created our own dots to remind ourselves                                                                   

to always be willing to try something new. 

 

To Make your mark... 

                     

And see where it takes you! 

  


